
 
Docket Number: 3777 

 
 
 

WORTH & COMPANY, INC., to and for the use of Blanski Energy 
Management, Inc. 

 
Theodore A. Adler, Esquire 

 
 
 

VS. 
 
 
 

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES 

 
Trent Hargrove, Chief Counsel 

Michael C. Barrett, Senior Counsel 
Elizabeth O’Reilly, Assistant Chief Counsel 



Docket Number:  3777  
 

 
 2 

June 13, 2005 
 
Plaintiff filed Claim, proof of mailing and filing fee.  Amount 
of Claim: $494,239.42+. 

  
June 16, 2005 

 
Board issued Acknowledgment letter and forwarded a copy of the 
Claim to Attorney General. 

  
June 22, 2005 

 
Attorney General filed Acknowledgment of Claim form.  Receipt of 
same acknowledged June 21, 2005. 

 
July 13, 2005 

 
Defendant filed letter via facsimile advising that the Claim in 
this matter was served upon the wrong division of the Defendants 
and Defendant did not actually receive same until July 13, 2005, 
therefore, Defendant is requesting an additional thirty (30) 
days in which to respond to said Claim.  

 
July 14, 2005 

 
Board forwarded letter granting Defendant’s request for a thirty 
(30)day extension in which to respond to Plaintiff’s Claim. 

 
August 12, 2005 

 
Defendant filed Answer.  Copy forwarded to attorney for 
Defendant.  

 
August 15, 2005 

 
Board forwarded letter directing parties to commence with 
discovery.  

 
August 15, 2006 

 
Plaintiff filed Motion for Leave to Withdraw as Counsel for 
Plaintiff and proposed order.  Copy forwarded to Defendant.  
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September 22, 2006 
 

Board rendered Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, this 22nd day 
of September, 2006, upon consideration of Movant’s Motion for 
Leave to Withdraw as Counsel for Plaintiff in the above-
captioned matter, the motion is hereby GRANTED.  Theodore A. 
Adler, Esquire, and the law firm of Reager & Adler, P.C., are 
hereby granted leave to withdraw as counsel for Blanski Energy 
Management, Inc.  Blanski Energy Management, Inc. shall notify 
the Board of substitute counsel or provide the Board with name 
and address of a contact person at Blanski within 10 days of the 
exit date of this Order.”  Copy forwarded to Plaintiff and 
Defendant. 

 
September 26, 2006 

 
Plaintiff filed Acceptance of Service of Order dated September 
22, 2006.  Receipt of same acknowledged September 25, 2006. 

 
September 27, 2006 

 
Defendant filed Acceptance of Service of Order dated September 
22, 2006.  Receipt of same acknowledged September 26, 2006. 

 
April 12, 2007  

 
Plaintiff filed Praecipe to re-enter appearance of Theodore A. 
Adler, Esquire, on behalf of Plaintiff.  Copy forwarded to 
Defendant. 

 
June 26, 2007 

 
Plaintiff filed Praecipe to Settle, Discontinue and End.  Copy 
forwarded to Defendant. 

 
June 27, 2007 

 
Board issued Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, this 27th day 
of June, 2007, upon receipt of a Praecipe executed by Theodore 
A. Adler, Esquire, on behalf of Plaintiff, Worth Company, Inc., 
requesting that the Board mark the above-captioned matter 
settled, discontinued and ended, docketed with this Board under 



Docket Number:  3777  
 

 
 4 

date of June 26, 2007, it is ORDERED and DIRECTED that the 
above-captioned matter be marked settled, discontinued and ended 
with prejudice.”  Copy forwarded to Plaintiff and Defendant.  

 
July 2, 2007 

 
Plaintiff filed Acceptance of Service of Order dated June 27, 
2007. Receipt of same acknowledged on June 29, 2007. 

 
 


